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Next 
Chapter Gathering 
Saturday, Nov. 19 

Omega Restaurant @  
90 S Park Victoria, Milpitas      

     Breakfast @ 7:30 AM 
     Meeting @ 8:15 AM  

 

Gold Wing Road Riders Association  
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Ya’ know --- Many of you have done it, some have not, but the ONLY way to see the USA is on a motorcycle.  This year 
I’ve been fortunate to do the trip to Billings for Wing Ding, then a week later head across country to the east on the back 
of the beast.  I think of our interstate travelers like Roger, Doug, others, and especially John Hein this year – they know 
what I mean about cross country travel.  This month I thought I’d give you a recap of the adventure. 
 
We started out at 6 a.m. the day after our September meeting and headed east for Alabama. Travel was fairly smooth and 
it was a beautiful day to start the trip. The sun was a little challenging going over Pacheco pass, but it would prove to be 
an issue the entire trip.  The sun rises in the east so we were riding direct into the sun each morning.  The choices; wait 
till the sun gets higher in the sky – or deal with it.  We decided to deal with it.  I placed tape on the bottom of my face 
shield and used it as a cap visor.  That really worked well to shield my eyes from the sun.  I always appreciate the short 
cut Gary and Lori turned us on to going from I-5 over Bear Mountain Road, through the metropolis of Arvin, past the 
Veteran’s cemetery and on to Hwy 58 up Tehachapi pass.  Not only does it get us around Bakersfield – it is a beautiful 
ride. 
 
When we crossed the Mojave Desert we got temperatures of 106.  Well, the Mohave is the Mohave and Barstow is 
Barstow – we’ve all been on that ride.  On a positive note, the road construction is an improvement. We were exhausted 
when we got to Kingman Arizona. I had a new “personal best” by riding just over 600 miles in one day. When we travel 
with the dogs our dinners consist of; super market roasted chicken, veggies, and taters.  We don’t eat out at all. 
We were very glad to tuck in for the night after a long first day. 
  
We had a shorter day on Monday heading only to Albuquerque New Mexico. It was a beautiful Ride Clear Blue Skies, no 
wind and comfortable temperatures.  Arizona and New Mexico has its own beauty.  We started off by going up the hill 
towards Flagstaff.  That is a beautiful ride with incredible forested scenery.  We are a “stones throw” from the Grand 
Canyon and at the base of the Rocky Mountains.  We made our obligatory stop at the Road Kill Café.  We wanted to 
enjoy the rustic shops along Route 66 in Seligman, but we chose to push on to our next destination. The rock formations 
and unique scenery offer a desert beauty.  It was all I could do to keep myself from taking Oak Creek Canyon into 
Sedona, but I was disciplined. By the time we got to Albuquerque, the temperature had gotten up to about 92 so it was 
warm for the last couple of hours of the ride. We were reminded of our trip to the Region F Rally in Albuquerque and 
sharing time with Rocky. We did slightly less than 500 miles on our second day. No microwave so we were “camping” in 
our Motel 6 room with lukewarm chicken. 
 
We had an early start Tuesday waking up at 0430 in the morning (BUTT CRACK OF DAWN ) after a somewhat 
restless night. We hit the trail early for Shawnee, OK knowing we had a 580 mile day ahead of us. The ride was very cold  
 
Continued on next page  
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to start with - about 45 degrees. It was a bit chilly. I'm glad had heated grips and was dressed for it.  I’m soooo glad I 
decided to take my heated jacket – just in case…. It was dark when we started out and we were concerned about the 
sunrise. At about 6:45, the sun came up and it was blinding going directly east into the sun.  Just over the horizon, the 
sun was right in our faces. Patti would lead in the truck and we would follow big rigs till the sun became more 
manageable and higher in the sky  – It worked! I followed watching her tail lights most of the time. We kept the speeds 
down and traveled carefully until the sun was a bit more overhead. We had an uneventful and pleasant trip across New 
Mexico and into Oklahoma. Every state does have its uniqueness.  We were headed down out of the Rocky mountains 
and into the flat lands of OK.  It is always interesting to me to see the reminders of who was born where and other notes 
of interest along the highway.  Patti took the reins of the motorcycle in Oklahoma to get credit for her Oklahoma and 
Arkansas travels on the motorcycle. She did very very well.  Of course she did, after all she is a Level 4!!   Once again, 
the only problem was getting her to release the Gold Wing back to me.  She does love her some trike ridin’. We stopped 
at our favorite athletic field in Elk City, Oklahoma to run the dogs. We exhausted them and had lunch at the park. The 
downside of that stop is that cost us an hour's worth of time. That got us late getting in to Shawnee and had us on the 
highway in the heat of the day. We actually had a climate change of 50 degrees that day.  We started out in the morning 
at 45 degrees, but when we got to Shawnee Oklahoma It was 95 degrees.  But wait – there’s more….. The heat index 
was over a hundred because of the humidity in Shawnee. Along with heat and humidity came loads of bugs. It took me 
over a half hour to clean the bugs off my windshield and my motorcycle. But, we were in for the night and ready for 
some more Wally chicken (We buy our chicken dinners at Walmart – such a deal. 
 
It is Wednesday and we are on day four.  We woke to 86% humidity - egad. I cleaned water off the cover on the bike for 
humidity –  half hour later the cover was soaking wet again, and so was the windshield on both sides. We started out and 
my windshield remained fogged for about 2 hours. The sun came up and hit us right in the face again. It seemed worse 
than Tuesday. We followed the same prescription following a truck at close,but safe, quarters and using his tail lights. It 
takes about 45 minutes after sun up for the sun to get to be in a comfortable place. We are headed to the “green states” 
and the beauty of the road increases with each mile.  As we head into the southeast we see a definite change in the 
landscape.  We have forest and green on both sides.  I LOVE crossing bridges on a motorcycle and the bridge going 
over the Mississippi River from AR to TN is an enjoyable site I never get tired of. We rode through the rolling hills of 
Arkansas and to West Memphis. Memphis Tennessee is a major trucking hub.  We do our best to avoid the area. There 
was a tremendous amount of trucks to deal with today on I-40 in and out and around Memphis. All the major roads are 
like “rush hour” for trucks. Again temps were in the middle nineties with hot sunny weather, but now we're dealing with 
some serious humidity.  But, we were in beautiful Mississippi with thick green grass on the hills and a very nice road to 
travel. We pulled in to Tupelo MS (Elvis’ birthplace) after a 560 mile day. We enjoyed another good Wally chicken 
dinner and bedded down for the night. Today we rode through four different states.  Yeah, we are in the south. 
 
We are close enough to Sweet Home Alabama we can almost smell the Magnolias.  We had another day in the mid-
nineties.  From here we are on all two lane country back roads.  The southern countryside is beautiful with emerald 
green fields or cotton fields that look like snow covered ground.  Traffic, naw, there is none, and the folks we do see are 
all very friendly with smiles and waves.  It isn’t California – we are in the south. 
 
Everyday was a hot and sunny day traveling across the states.  I am not complaining because it could have been worse – 
much worse with foul weather.  We were just two days ahead of some very cold and wet weather coming out of Canada 
so we counted our blessings and thanked stars for the good weather we did have. 
 
We arrived home about 11:30 a.m. fairly weary but happy to be at our home in 
Alabama. 
 
 
We spent the rest of the afternoon unpacking and putting the house back 
together trying to remember where everything was.  Every time we do this it is 
like moving….. The house was painted inside and out and the painter did an 
incredibly fantastic job.  It was like coming home to a new house…. 
 
Continued on next page 
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The 2006 GL1800 performed beautifully the entire trip.  Thank you Doug, for your keen eye and excellent skills.  My aux 
fans got a good workout given the heat and sometimes traffic as we pull in late some days.   
 
So, was it worth it?  You bet it was and I’ll do interstate travel on the back of a motorcycle every chance I get.  There is 
NO better way to see the USA than on the back of a motorcycle!!  And, you can take that to the bank.  Just ask anyone 
who does it.  Hey, they call it a “touring bike” for a reason. 
 
We are having a great time in AL and we miss y’all.  We have already been on a few great rides.  This coming weekend 
is the Region A Rally in Eufaula, AL and we will be heading south for it. 
 
Have a wonderful Thanksgiving Holiday !! 
 
 

Now – That’s the spirit of CA-2S !!  
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Oct 8 PLP 

 Paul 

 Rocky quick stop 

 
Ralph 
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November 
 

Birthdays 
 
Dale Nicholas            6 
 
 

Visit the Silicon Valley Wings Yahoo Group at: 
  http://groups.yahoo.com/group/SiliconValleyWings  
 

Do you order online from Amazon? 
If so, help the chapter by using our special account. 
We get a % of the purchases that goes to our chapter 

funds. 
Use the special code/link below: 

http://www.amazon.com/?_encoding=UTF8&tag=c0997-20 

Upcoming events you shoulda heard about 
already 

Nov 5 Gold Rush ride 
 
Nov 12 Chapter Dinner Night out 
 
Nov 24 Thanksgiving 
 
Nov 25  Deer Run ride 
 
Nov 27 Los Altos Light Parade 
 
Check your email and the yahoo site for details, 
polls, & information. 
 

Rocky wins the Wingnut 

&
��
�� '�
����	
����
�
�(
�	����)
�*'� +��
�,�-��
���-
��
.��/�.�����)
�*'�� 0����1

��
&
�*�2-	�3
�
�

�	'� 3��45�6�*-��
��7��
8���	�5
�*�	��4
5�-��	�
��9�)
	��	�
���-	����
�
��� 1
��
�	� �
�-	�3��5���6�
����)���)��
�3��������
�	��5�:
�	�4
� �	��
�
�	�
�	��
�
;�
�6��	-��	
�<�
'�
����	
���		
�����
����)
�*'� 3-	�������)�45�
�)���
���		
�����
�����)���	�
�="����	!�
 Paul gets his Rider Ed patch 



���������	�
��
������

 
 
 
  

 
 

As the seasons are now starting to change, and the clocks will soon 
be “falling” back an hour, we are now entering that time of year I 
enjoy riding the most. The crisp cooler mornings and lower day time 
temperatures make for a great day of riding. Not to mention the fall 
colors that are beginning to show and the start of the holiday season 
is upon us. 

 
Yes, it is a great time to experience the joy of the holidays, gathering 
with family, and friends. This past month we at CA-2S have been  

very busy with a PLP, a Ride For Kids, a ride to the Corn Maze, and a Halloween Party. No telling what some of us will be 
coming up to for Halloween!  
  
Our member participation is on the raise. All this means we are planning even more adventures for the upcoming months, 
so check the CA-2S calendar. You’ll find a ride Nov. 5th  for the Gold Rush Run up Hwy 49, a Dinner Out (Place to be 
determined) Nov. 12th, the chapter gathering Nov.19th, the annual Deer Ride Nov25th, and the Los Altos Light Parade. 
(Come out and support the folks decorating their bikes for the parade), We are going to have a Christmas celebration in 
December too!. (Place to be determined) 
 
Memories folks! That’s what I am talking about!  For those of you who were not around a few years back, ask Doug why 
we call it the “Deer Run”? We are building wonderful memories with our fellow GWRRA family. All it takes is a moment 
to make a commitment to participate and you too can be making memories, friends, and having FUN!  
 
It is pretty easy folks! We already have a common bond with these beautiful motorcycles that we ride, love, and enjoy. So, 
why not take it to another level with other “Wingers” of the same mind? 
 
See you soon! And remember, if you have any questions about how you can participate and get involved at the next level, 
please come and talk to me, Sal, Patti, Gary, Lori, or any other chapter member that is involved in the FUN. 
 
Rocky Fagundes –Asst. Chapter Dir. 

 

ACD’s 
Message 

 Lady tour guides 

Oct 15 Corn Maze ride. 1st stop 
but didn’t pay to go in.  

Corn Maze map at Fantozzi’s in 
Patterson. Election theme. 

 
Danny and Gary make it out 
alive. 
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� � 1 2 3 4 5 
� � � � � � Gold Rush ride 

Meet at Omega 
Time tbd�

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 
� � � � � � Dinner Out 

Meet tbd 
Time tbd 
 
CA1C Rally 
�

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 
� � � � � � Chapter Meeting  

Meet at Omega Rest,  
90 S Park Victoria Dr, 
Milpitas 
Starts promptly at 8:15 
AM, Breakfast 7:30 AM. 
 
After Ride – tbd 
�

CA1Z rally 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 
� � � � Thanks-

giving 
Deer Run ride 
Meet at 4 Points 
Time tbd 

�

27 28 29 30 � � �
Los Altos Light 
Parade 
Meet at Special 
location 
Time tbd 

� � � � � �
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� � � � 1 2 3 
� � � � � � Ride to Phil’s Rest 

Meet 4 Points 
Leave 9:30am 
�

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 
� � � � � � Toys for Tots 

Dinner after 
Meet tbd 
Time tbd 
�

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 
� � � � � � Chapter Meeting  

Meet at Omega Rest,  
90 S Park Victoria Dr, 
Milpitas 
Starts promptly at 8:15 
AM, Breakfast 7:30 AM. 
 
After Ride – tbd 
�

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 
� � � � � � �

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 
� � � � � � �
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And now a kind word for our sponsors: 
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Be A Responsible Rider 
 
The other day I was witness to an incident involving a motorcyclist and a car.  
 
All the cars were stopped at a red light at an intersection. There were 2 left turn lanes: One straight through lane: And, a 
right turn only lane. 
 
I was the second car in line for the straight through lane. There was one car in front of me. We were waiting for the light 
to turn green when a rider came up through the lanes of traffic on my right side and stopped next to the first car in my 
lane. 
 
However, when he stopped he was so close to the side of the car that he almost bumped it. He then took the bike out of 
gear and began looking around to his left then right. Just then the light turned green and the car next to him began to 
accelerate through the intersection. As the car began to move, because the motorcyclist was so close to the car and not 
watching the light change, the car’s side view mirror struck the arm of the rider knocking him a bit off balance. The 
impact was enough to collapse the mirror back into the folded position. 
 
Well, you can imagine the rider’s reaction to being hit! He took off after the car honking his horn and waving his arm 
angrily. The rider caught up with the car at the next light and cut around the driver causing her to have to stop short or hit 
the bike. While waiting for the light to change, the rider proceeded to unleash a series of very uncomplimentary 
comments in a very loud voice. In so many words he was telling the car driver how poor her driving technique was! �  
 
The poor driver at this point was beside herself and didn’t understand even exactly what had happened. When the light 
turned green again the motorcyclist was still yelling at the driver and causing the traffic to wait for him to get it off his 
chest. As they pulled through the intersection, the rider moved over one lane alongside of the car, and continued 
harassing the driver not really paying attention to where he was going nearly causing another incident. This continued till 
they were out of my sight. 
 
OK, so what are your thoughts about this incident?  
 
First off, the rider should not have pulled up between the through lane and the right turn only lane. He was passing on the 
right. There was only one car behind me. Secondly, why stop so close to the stopped car when there was enough room. 
Thirdly, why take the bike out of gear not paying attention to the light change. If the rider had stopped where he should 
have, back 2 cars none of this would have happened. He was the cause of getting hit by being irresponsible about lane 
sharing. Then by losing his temper, and chasing the car, he created another problem. 

What do you think this car driver thinks about motorcyclists now? I am sure she is scared to death of them in 
future going off on her for something she didn’t even do.  
 
If you are going to lane share it must be done responsibly. The cars in front of you have as much right to that 
space as you do. Maybe more as they are already occupying the space. This rider was very lucky that the car  
 
Continued on next page 
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Safety Corner  

by  
Rocky Fagundes 
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HELLO CALIFORNIA ! 
 

Fall has come upon us and we are enjoying the cooler weather for riding.  October 
was filled with rallies and opportunities to gather together with fellow wingers.  
Chapters CA2N, CA1M, CA1V, CA1F, and CA1Z all had wonderful rallies with  

plenty of good food and lots of FUN for all.  CA1A celebrated their 20th Anniversary also this month.  It was great to 
see many of the charter members at the celebration.  The activities for the month were topped off with Arizona’s 
District Rally in Lake Havasu.  Talk about a busy month.  But one more rally you don’t want to miss is CA1C’s rally 
November 5.  Please note the date change. (Flyer available on the web) 

 
With cooler weather also comes challenges in keeping warm, or cool, which ever happens to be the case for the day.  
Also wet weather, with possible wet leaves on the road in the mountains, can pose a hazard.  Let’s enjoy our riding by 
being prepared and riding safe. 
 
The end of year means paperwork. Financials should be in the works as well as any changes in officer or staff position.  
We look forward to a FUN Officer’s Conference January 21, 2017.  Save the Date.  All are welcome.  Look for a flyer 
with all the information in the near future. 
 
As we all prepare for the upcoming holidays, let’s remember our friends and family and the reason we celebrate.  Bob 
& I look forward to seeing many of you this fall, but if by chance we don’t, know we are thinking about you and 
wishing you the best. 
 
Enjoy this beautiful state of California and RIDE SAFE. 
 
Bear Hugs, 
Nancy & Bob Clark        [gwrra.mamabear@gmail.com] 
 
 

District Director’s Message 
 

 

 
driver was a timid woman, not a hopped up gun carrying red neck or something. He might have felt himself 
lucky just getting a little bump on the arm instead of getting run over or worse.  

Please, please if you are going to lane share put yourself in the driver’s position. How would you feel if the 
roles were reversed? Be courteous! Be patient! There aren’t any good reasons to cut people off or chase 
after them, especially when you might be in the wrong. There is no place you need to be in such a hurry, 
that you cause an accident or put lives in danger just to lane share. 

Be Responsible! 

Remember: “If the wheels ain’t turnin, you ain’t learnin!” 
 
Rocky Fagundes 
Senior Chapter Educator 
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October activities usually stem around a Halloween theme and CA2S did not disappoint.  We did a couple of 
Halloween-ish things.  The first was the annual Corn Maze ride out to Lathrop and the Dell’Osso Farm Pumpkin Maze.  
I don’t know why they call it a Pumpkin Maze because the maze is actually in the corn field.  I can’t imagine getting 
lost in a pumpkin maze, unless of course the pumpkins were stacked.  
 
Anyways, after the gathering on the 19th, Danny, Sandy, Douglas, Ralph, Lori and I headed out to Lathrop to take in the 
sites and do a bit of strolling around at Dell’Osso.  To our surprise they changed things up and you can no longer just 
meander about, check out their store and get something to eat like before.  Now you have to pay a full $18 admission 
fee to get in.  Since this was unexpected and none of us were planning to do the main activities, we decided to nix 
Dell’Osso and find another (less expensive) corn maze.  And we did.  Ralph split off early on the freeway and went 
home to do a little concrete project.  Douglas seemed a bit disenchanted with all this and went his merry way, leaving 
Danny, Sandy, Lori and I to find another corn maze.  We went to Fantozzi Farm Corn Maze and Pumpkin Patch in 
Patterson; only $10 a head.  The place was geared more for younger children, but hey, that’s us at least in heart.  Danny 
and I guided the gals through the first half of the maze and then let Sandy and Lori do the other half.  Some of you 
might think this a bit mean, but, hey they got us through with no problems.  Heck, this wasn’t their first rodeo, or the 
first time they had to do this.  So we finished the maze with our cards punched and received free pumpkins for our 
efforts.  This was actually a lot of fun and less hectic than that other maze; at least for me. 
 
The next Halloween-ish thing we did was the CA2S Halloween Party on the 29th, which was held at Paul and Ruth’s in 
Fremont.  Hat’s off to them for sure!  Paul “and Ruth” are definitely fans of Halloween and it was quite obvious when 
we pulled up in front of their house around 2:30 PM before party time to help with decorations.  The thing is, there was 
no need to decorate because they already had the place decked out with great decorations and displays depicting the 
spirit and fun of Halloween, which is actually the eve of All Saints’ Day.  We brought over five boxes of decorations, 
and with Paul’s urging we set out filling in the few spots that didn’t already have a skull, or ghoul or spider or 
something already leering out at us. We had plenty of help decorating, which was also part of the fun. No sooner did 
the decorating finish then the remainder of the party-goers started showing up.   
 
In attendance were Paul & Ruth, Danny & Sandy Jerry & Judy, Bob & Therese, Douglas, Roger, Lori & I and Andy & 
Heather, Lori’s niece and husband from Alaska who showed up on their motorcycles.  We all spent the first hour just 
catching up on things and regular BS (blowing smoke) stuff.  Then the games started. The first was a bit dicey.  No, not 
dangerous or dubious or anything like that.  The name of the game was “A Bit Dicey”.  Paul knows how to stack dice 
and won this one hands down in eleven seconds, while another player came in with 2:32 minutes.  I don’t need to 
mention who this was because he threatened me if I divulged his identity.  Psst…his name is… No, no better not. 
 
Anyways, it didn’t take long before it was dinner.  Most had been feasting on the appetizers prior to dinner, but that 
didn’t stop them when the dinner bell rang.  Whoosh, everyone had food and the place quieted down for a few minutes 
while we savored Tri-tip, Spooky Garlic Mashed Potatoes, Dental Challenged Apple Teeth, Skewered Bloodshot 
Eyeballs with Green Mucous and Albino Worms smothered in Boiling Butter, to mention a few.  Chowing down on all 
this great food must have sparked a competitive spirit in everyone because the games started back up with gusto.  The 
next game was “Hang Over” where you had to hang the ends of three hangers on a string, followed by “Nose Dive” 
where you had to pick up cotton balls with your nose and a dab of Vaseline and then transport each cotton ball 
separately (no hands allowed) from one platter to another at the other end of the table.  This was quite entertaining; and 
embarrassing at times.  For some reason everyone seems to laugh whenever they heard Vaseline mentioned.  Go figure. 
 
 
Continued on next page 
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The next game was called “Hanky Panky” pitting six contestants against each other at the same time.  They each had a 
box of tissue and had to pull one sheet out at a time.  Paul watched and rolled his eyes as the tissues were ripped out of 
their boxes and sent flying every which way on his patio.  It was like a soft, snowy blizzard.  Douglas, Jerry, Andy and 
Lori were the first four to finish and therefore advanced to the Semi-Finals where they got to play “Get Forked”.  Two 
players faced off at a time and had to roll a nickel about two feet and get it to stay between the tangs of a regular fork.  
Douglas and Andy finished in the shortest time and advanced to the Finals where they were harnessed with a banana on a 
string which they had to swing at and move an orange along the floor.  First to move their orange six feet and cross the 
finish line won, which just happened to be Andy because Douglas steered his orange under a chair and couldn’t get it out.  
Andy managed to beat out all the competition in the games and won a free breakfast at our next chapter gathering.  Since 
he would be back in Alaska at the time of the gathering, we instead gave him a hearty handshake and said “job well 
done”.  Not!  He got a $20 bill for his efforts. 
 
Besides games, we also had a couple of non-game type contests; the first being “Guess the Number of Reese’s Pieces” 
game.  Jerry was closest and walked away with the jar of goodies with a guess of 850, missing the count by only 40.  We 
also had a Costume Contest.  Douglas won third place for his Death costume; nobody wants to mess with death, right? 
Lori came in second as Dorothy from the Wizard of Oz and Gary (me) managed first place with his scarecrow mask and 
fancy duds.  Everybody that dressed up looked fantastic.  After the awards and a slice of Jerry's key lime pie, we all took 
down and boxed the decorations that we brought with us. I think we all had a great time.  I know I did.  A big thank you 
to all that participated in this party.  And, thank you again, Paul and Ruth for opening your home. 

*       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       * 
Don’t forget, in November we have a ride up Hwy 49 on the 5th, a Dinner-Out on the 12th, our Chapter Gathering on the 
19th, The Deer Run on the 25th and the Los Altos Light Parade on the 27th. 
 
Until next month, be active, show chapter pride, and of course ride!  
Gary & Lori Mouldenhauer 
CA2Sharks MEC 
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Well, the Region A rally is almost a memory.  As I sit writing this, it is the 
morning of the last day of the rally…. It has been a lot of fun, seeing old friends 
and meeting new ones. 
 
Region A puts on a great rally.  The opening dinner is fried chicken, baked beans, potato salad and rolls with 
all the sweet tea you can drink…we are in the south, y’all know.  I don’t know how they do it but they manage 
to serve the fried check piping hot.  It was a great dinner.  Fried chicken in the south is like no other fried 
chicken you can have. 
 
Last night was the talent show and Sal performed with his guitar and singing.  He entertained everyone and 
had people clapping to the beat of the song.  There were lots of different acts and some great talent to be 
shown off…you just had to see the dueling frogs…you had to be there. 
 
We played games, won raffle prizes, checked out the vendors, talked to people and had a wonderful time.  
Today, it is class time for us, more raffle games and prizes and closing ceremonies. Hats off to Jim & Sue 
Jackson – Region A Directors and their crew for doing an outstanding job and putting on a memorable Rally. 
 
Remember as a member of GWRRA, you are a member of the entire organization, not just your local chapter.  
You can go to chapter meetings, district events or region events anywhere in the world you want.  So, get out 
on that motorcycle of yours, come out and check out other chapters, other districts and other regions…you 
won’t be sorry that you did. 
 
Come out and play with us this year...  We want to see you. 
 

�����	

 

 
Last three months I have written about my trials with my trike rear-end 
and the rear disc brake conversion.  I don’t have much to write about this 
month on these subjects other than to say I’ve never encountered issues 
with bleeding brakes as I have had with this trike.  I used to work as a 
mechanic and have bled brakes on numerous vehicles and on most 
makes.  I’ve followed the procedures in the Honda manual, watched 
videos, read blogs, talked to other mechanics and wing owners, but for 
the life of me, I can’t get a good pedal 
 

I haven’t had much time in October to work on the trike because we’ve been preparing for the Halloween Party that we 
just had on the 29th.  See my article elsewhere in this newsletter for the highlights of the party.  I hope to finish up the 
trike before the chapter gathering on the 19th or at least by the cow pie ride the day after Thanksgiving.  Wish me luck. 
 
Gary & Lori Mouldenhauer 
CA2Sharks MEC 
CA2Sharks COY ’14 &’16 
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In honor of Thanksgiving, it seemed like a great time to provide a tribute to our 
seasonal feathered friend, the turkey.  We even had a visit from a flock of 
turkeys at the Androwsky’s Halloween party!    (Excerpts below from 
birding.about.com) 
 
Due to over-hunting and deforestation that eliminated wild turkeys’ habitat, 
these birds were nearly extinct in the 1930s. Today, there are more than 7 
million wild turkeys and their range is spread throughout North America.  

 
There are approximately 5,500 feathers on an adult wild turkey, including 18 tail feathers that make up the 
male's distinct fan. Many of the feathers are iridescent, which gives the turkey its characteristic sheen. 
 
Wild turkeys have very powerful legs and can run at speeds up to 25 miles per hour. Their top speed in flight is 
55 miles per hour.  
 
The average life span of a wild turkey is 3-5 years, and the oldest known wild turkey lived to be at least 13 
years old. 
 
In the wild, turkeys range from 5-20 pounds.  
 
Because it is a native bird with a proud demeanor and protective instincts, the wild turkey was Benjamin 
Franklin’s preference for the national bird. 
 
A wild turkey’s gobble can be heard up to one mile away and is a 
primary means for a tom to communicate with his harem. 
 
Adult male turkeys are called toms and females are called hens. Very 
young birds are poults, while juvenile males are jakes and juvenile 
females are jennies. A group of turkeys is called a rafter or a flock. 
 
The wild turkey’s bald head and fleshy facial wattles can change color in 
seconds with excitement or emotion. The flap of skin that hangs down 
over a turkey's bill is called a snood. 
 
Wild turkeys see in color and have excellent daytime vision that is three times better than a human’s eyesight 
and covers 270 degrees. They have poor vision at night, however, and can become more wary as it grows 
darker. 
 
Just hatched wild turkeys are precocial, which means they are born with feathers and can fend for themselves 
quickly. Young turkeys leave the nest within 24 hours to forage for food with their mothers. The male turkeys 
have very little to do with raising chicks. 
 
The first unofficial presidential pardons were granted to domestic turkeys in 1947. Since then every president 
has “pardoned” two birds before Thanksgiving.  
 
Turkey meat is low in fat and high in protein, so enjoy!  The average American eats 18 pounds of turkey every 
year, and that’s a lot of turkey! 
� 
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"You have won the top prize in the CA2S Raffle and are going to Streetmasters!"  by John Raser 
 
Wow, I couldn't believe the e-mail I received from Sal & Patti, Chapter Directors for GWRRA chapter CA2S.  A few 
months earlier I had purchased a raffle ticket from Patti to help with their fund raising .  I'd pretty much forgotten that 
the drawing would be held in August.  Little did I ever expect to win!  
 
So, what do I know about Streetmasters?  Well, I'd heard great things about the course from several CA2S members and 
know that many in the chapter had taken the course.  However, I'd sold my Goldwing a few years ago and was now 
riding primarily offroad on an adventure bike.  What would it be like taking the course on an adventure bike when (I 
image) most other riders in the course were on sport bikes, cruisers, or touring bikes?  I decided to contact Streetmasters 
and see how applicable my adventure bike would be.   
 
Walt Fulton is the owner and lead instructor at Streetmasters, and he returned my call pretty quickly.  Once I described 
my predicament, he informed me that there is a variation of the traditional Streetmasters course that is called Dirty 
Streetmasters.  It is intended for people who ride dirt bikes, dualsport bikes and adventure bikes and covers both on-road 
and off-road techniques. How perfect!  He further informed me that these Dirty Streetmasters courses are not held at his 
paved course in Willow Springs, but rather are held at various adventure bike events around the country with dirt trails 
nearby.   
 
One such event is the Horizons Unlimited gathering in the Yosemite area in late September. Horizons Unlimited is a 
worldwide community of people that support each other with their motorcycle travels.  If you are looking for 
information on how to cross a certain border, or how to ship your bike to another country, there is someone in the HU 
community that can probably help you with their firsthand knowledge.  HU holds weekend gatherings around the 
country and around the world where people can congregate and share their knowledge and experiences.  I had actually 
attended a HU event about three years earlier along with two other CA2S members - Buddy Chang and Steve 
Lawton.  It is fun to sit in on someone's slideshow as they describe their travels through such interesting places as 
Southeast Asia or Central America.   
 
The HU event that Streetmasters was attending was held at the Mariposa County Fairgrounds.  It is a three-day event, 
with the Dirty Streetmasters course taking all day Saturday for those that enrolled.  I arrived early on Friday so that I 
could at least catch some of the presentations.  I enjoyed an excellent slideshow on one guy's travels through Columbia 
as well another's travel's through Cuba!  The Dirty Streetmasters class started bright and early on Saturday morning with 
a couple of hours of classroom instruction.  There were nine people in the class.  The typical student had some 
experience in riding on pavement, but not a lot of offroad experience.  They were wisely taking Walt's class so that 
could develop good offroad riding habits rather than bad ones.  Walt presented using a slideshow that helped exemplify 
the various techniques that we would be working to master throughout the day. 
 
Next we headed out on our bikes to a nearby unpaved staging area that allowed us to practice the techniques Walt had 
described in the classroom.  As is common when learning most motorcycle skills, we were encouraged to exaggerate the 
learned technique so that it would become ingrained in our riding style.  For example, when making a turn in the dirt, 
the correct technique is to be standing on your pegs and to shift your weight to the outside of the turn.  To exaggerate 
this technique, Walt encouraged us to actually lift our inside foot slightly off the peg, forcing all our weight onto the 
outside peg.  The bike has no choice but to turn quickly and smoothly under these conditions.   
 
We worked on making our turns tighter and tighter, first clockwise and then counterclockwise, and then finally making 
continuous figure eights.  We also worked on controlled braking, as well the proper riding position for uphills and 
downhills.  Walt also demonstrated the K- turn, which is what you need to do in the event that you stall-out on a steeper 
uphill and need to turn around.   
 
After about ninety minutes of these exercises, we were ready to hit the trails.  Walt lead us about five miles out a town to 
where the road turns to dirt.  We then rode in the dirt under a variety of conditions.  Walt rode a Kawasaki KLR 
650.  Another one of the students, Vivian, also rode a KLR 650.  Four of the students had BMWs.  Of the BMW's two of  
 
Continued on next page 
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them were the 650 or the 800 singles, and two of them were the full 1200 GS boxers.  Of the other riders, one guy had a 
Triumph Tiger 800, another (Peter) had the Yamaha Super Tenare 1200, and one guy (Raj) had a Yamaha TTR250 trail 
bike.  I have a KTM 690 Enduro.    
 
About half the bikes had ABS, which needed to be turned off in the dirt.  The ABS turn-off procedure varies from bike to 
bike.  Apparently, on the Super Tenere, the ABS turn-off procedure is not straightforward and  involves getting the bike 
on the centerstand and spinning the back tire in 2nd gear at some speed before the ABS turn-off switch would 
work.  Everytime we'd pull over to hear Walt talk, we'd all kill our engines.  Unfortunately, cycling the ignition switch  

would reactivate the ABS, so, it became quite the group effort 
to help Peter get his 1200cc bike on the centerstand while in 
some rough dirt sections and once again de-activate his 
ABS.  But, we managed, and none of the riders spilled their 
bikes because of ABS, or any other reason, for that 
matter.  OK, well, Vivian did take a turn wide and wound up in 
the ditch on the road's edge later in the afternoon.  As she tried 
to walk her bike out of the ditch and back onto the road, her 
bike got a little tired and took a short nap.  But otherwise, all of 
the students kept "the rubber side down" for the day! 

 
 
 
I also took a few pictures with my helmet cam and posted them here:   
https://www.dropbox.com/sh/7b krmjdwy71qv9p/AADLA7Kb46s_Y2co BOKiVwZga?dl=0 
 
As we finished up the day, around 3 PM, Walt pulled me aside.  He 
said he noticed that I wasn't really a beginner dirt rider, like most of 
the rest of the class.  He offered for just the two of us to continue 
riding after the rest of the class was over.  Wow! - personalized 
instruction from Walt Fulton!  You bet!  So, Walt and I took off for 
some one-on-one trail riding.  Needless to say, we rode at a much 
more brisk pace then we had earlier.  Also,we rode side-by-side (when 
the road was wide enough.)  Riding side-by-side ensures that no one 
has to ride in each-other's dust.  We covered more ground in the next 
hour than we had covered during the whole class.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Continued on next page 

 

 

Walt took a group picture of us. 
Me showing the proper riding 
technique. 
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CA2S SCHEDULED RIDES AND EVENTS 

 
 
 
 
 
 

October 1 Sat RIDE:  CA2N Rally Tuolumne City 
 2 Sun RIDE:  Ride 4 Kids Fairfield 
 8 Sat PLP & RIDE After Morgan Hill 
 15 Sat CA2S Chapter Gathering Omega Rest., Milpitas 
 15 Sat RIDE:  Corn Maze (after Gathering) Lathrop 
 29 Sat CA2S Halloween Party T.B.D. 
      
 

November 5 Sat RIDE:  Gold Rush Area - Hwy 49 Route T.B.D. 
 12 Sat * * * *  Dinner Out * * * *  T.B.D. 
 19 Sat CA2S Chapter Gathering Omega Rest., Milpitas 
 25 Fri RIDE:  Deer Run Harris Ranch, Coalinga 
 27 Sun RIDE:  Los Altos Light Parade Los Altos 
      
 

December 3 Sat RIDE:  Phil's Fish Market & Eatery Moss Landing 
 10 Sat RIDE:  Toys 4 Tots San Jose 
 17 Sat CA2S Chr istmas Par ty T.B.D. 
 
Note:  T.B.D. means To Be Determined (so, keep a lookout for breaking news) 
 

 
We got back to the fairgrounds in time for dinner, and most of the class 
members sat together with Walt and Nancy. Our dinner conversation was 
all about offroad riding and the anticipation the students have for their 
future adventures on their bikes.  We also talked about dirt riding over 
the years, and the topic of Bruce Brown's movie: On Any Sunday came 
up.  Nancy mentioned that you can see Walt in On Any Sunday as well as 
the sequel movie On Any Sunday Revisited.  In fact, Walt is one of the 
featured riders in On Any Sunday Revisited and his picture is posted 
prominently on the back cover of the DVD!  
 
Wow, we're in the presence of a true motorcycling legend!   
It was a very enjoyable ending to a really fun and educational day. 
 
- John 
 



���������	�
��
�������

 
 

 



���������	�
��
�������

 
 
 
 
  

Doc Wong's Calendar of Riding Clinics  
 
November 3, 2016 "Basic Suspension Part 1” Thursday night 6:30pm 
November 4/6 2016 "Dual Sport Adventure Riding Clinic" Friday 6:30pm and Sunday 9am 
November 17, 2016 "Riding Position and Ergonomics Workshop" Thursday night 6:30pm 
November 20, 2016 "Smooth Riding - Shifting and Braking" Sunday 9am-2:30pm 
 
December 1, 2016 "Braking Confidence and Skills Workshop" Thursday 6:30pm - 8:30pm 
December 2, 2016 "Special Doc Wong Long Distance Touring Clinic!" Friday 6:30pm - 8:30pm 
December 8, 2016 "Riding Position and Ergonomics Workshop" Thursday night 6:30pm 
December 11, 2016 "Cornering Confidence - Judging Entrance Speed" Sunday 9am-2:30pm 
December 15, 2016 "Basic Suspension Part 2” Thursday night 6:30pm 
 
These clinics are hosted by Dr. Harry Wong, located at 1021 Alameda De Las Pulgas, Belmont, CA. Most clinics are free.  More 
information is available at www.docwong.com/st-clinic/, or by phoning (650) 365-7775.  He also maintains the Doc-Ride mail list, which 
you may subscribe to at the web site.   
 

For Sale: 
 

2004 Roll-a-Home Tent Trailer  
 
Excellent condition.  This camping trailer takes one person 10 minutes to setup and 15 minutes to take down. Really! It 
opens to a 7ft. hard bottom dressing area (big enough for two chairs & a small table), and a double bed space.  
Storage below & utility box in front.  
Tent has double doors and A/C opening installed.  
Includes exterior awning and swivel hitch.  
Photo with open storage is our trailer, other photos are stock photos, but look like ours with a grey tent.  
$2000 or BO.  
Les Cook, 408-745-9777 or popcycle@pacbell.net.  
 
 

    

 

 
2016 CA District / Region “F” Rallies and Events 

 
  
  
  

 October 1 CA-2N 
  8 CA-1M 
  16 CA-1V 
  22 CA-1F 
  28 - 31 Arizona District 
     
 

 November 12 CA-1C 
  19 CA-1Z 
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CA2S CHAPTER STORES 
Code Description Cost 
 

V1 BLACK VEST (plain - no patches or rockers) 
 (M,L,XL,2XL,3XL) .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    . $30.00 

V2 BLACK VEST (with patches and rockers) 
 (1 each: V1, P1, P2/P3, P4, R1 and R2) .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .     TBD 
 
Pa1 10" GWRRA Griffin Back Patch (black & gold) .    .    .    .    .    .    .    . $13.00 

Pa2 4" GWRRA Griffin Breast Patch (black & gold) .    .    .    .    .    .    .    . $7.00 

Pa3 4" GWRRA Griffin Breast Patch (red & white) .    .    .    .    .    .    .    . $6.00 

Pa4 4" CA2S Chapter Breast Patch .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    . $6.00 
 
R1 10" Upper Rocker "CA2S – SAN JOSE" (black & gold) .    .    .    .    . $11.00 

R2 10" Lower Rocker "CALIFORNIA" (black & gold) .    .       .    .    .    . $11.00 
 
S1 Chapter T-Shirt, Short Sleeve (with logos on back and on 
 left side chest) (M,L,XL,2XL,3XL) (Limited Quantities in Stock.    .    .    .$20.00 

S2 Chapter Polo Shirt, Short Sleeve (with logos on back and on 
 left side chest) (S,M,L,XL,2XL,3XL) (Special Order).    .    .    .    .    .    .$25.00 
 
Pi1 Visit-A-Chapter Pin .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    . $6.00 
 
Pi2 Visit-A-Chapter Hanger Bar (CA2S) .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    .    . $2.00 
 

Store Notes: 
o TBD=To Be Determined 
o Rockers slip under 10" patch 
o Prices might change without notice 
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Gold Wing Road Riders Association 
 

Region and District Staff 
 

Region F Directors Andy & Sherry Smith GWRRA.RegionF@gmail.org 757-617-0734 
Region F Educators   Mike & Ruth Burke  mburke24@sbcglobal.net 209-536-1318 
Region F Treasurer Patti O-Neill-Esposito pattioneill.gwrra@gmail.com 408-244-7722 
District Directors Bob & Nancy Clark gwrra.mamabear@gmail.com 661-317-1395            
District Educator Mike & Ruth Burke  mburke24@sbcglobal.net 209-536-1318 

 

 
Chapter CA2S Staff Members 
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OUR REGULAR MEETING PLACES  
 
 
 

Monthly Meetings—The third Saturday of each month. The meeting starts promptly at 8:15 
AM, and is usually over by 10:00 AM. Omega Restaurant. 90 S. Park Victoria Dr, Milpitas 
Business meeting, Safety Talk, 50/50 raffle, General camaraderie.  Any rider of Honda Gold 
Wing and Valkyrie motorcycles, or anyone who just loves to ride. 
 
Rides going NorthEast – Omega Restaurant parking lot, 90 S. Park Victoria Dr (near 
Calaveras/Park Victoria),  Milpitas.  
 
Rides North to SF - Mercado Theater Santa Clara on Hwy 101 Frontage Rd. between Great 
America Parkway and Lawrence Expressway. This is the meeting place for rides that take us 
North along Hwys 101 or 85 (San Francisco, Marin, Eureka).  
 
Rides South – Four Points by Sheraton (formerly Holiday Inn) at Bernal Rd and 101 South.  
 
Disclaimer: Please note all meetings are subject to change, both in location and times to meet. 
If you are interested in a ride or event and have questions, please call or email any staff member 
noted in the newsletter or on the web. http://www.ca2s.org.  
 

Motorcycling Book List        12-16-12 
 
“Street Strategies”   David L. Hough ISBN 1-889540-69-2 Bow Tie Press 
“Riding in the Zone” Ken Condon   ISBN 978-1-884313-76-9 Whitehorse Press 
“Ride Hard Ride Smart” Pat Hahn ISBN 978-0-7603-1760-0 Motorbooks 
“Total Control” Lee Parks ISBN 13-978-0-7603-6 Motorbooks 
Twist of the Wrist II Keith Code ISBN 0-9650450-2-1 Calif. Super Bike School 
“Sport Riding Techniques” Nick Ienatsch    ISBN 1-893618-07-2 David Bull Publishing 
“Maximum Control” Pat Hahn ISBN 978-0-7603-3674-8 Motorbooks 
“Motorcycling Excellence” MSF ISBN 1-884313-01-9 Whitehorse Press 
“Motorcycling Journeys 
Through California” 

Clement Salvadori  Whitehorse  Press 
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Meeting Date  & Time 
 

Chapter 
 

Meeting Location 
 

1st Saturday  9:15 AM 
Breakfast 8:30 AM 

Ca1A 
 

Greenhouse Cafe, 1169 Commerce Ctr Dr., Lancaster 

3rd Saturday  9:00 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca1B Lorene’s Ranch House, 1531 23rd St,Bakersfield 

3rd Saturday  9:00 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca1C Burgers and Beer, 72-773 Dinah Shore Dr,  
Rancho Mirage 

4th Sunday  8:30 AM 
Breakfast 8:00AM 

Ca1D 
 

Elks Lodge, 8108 E. Alondra Blvd., Paramount  
 

2nd Saturday  8:30 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca1F 
 

Broken Yolk Café, 1851 Garnet Ave., San Diego 

2nd Saturday 8:30 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca1I 
 

Mar Y Tierra Rest, 1118 W San Bernardino Rd, Covina 

Last Saturday, 9:00 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca1K 
 

Denny’s Diner, 8222 Topanga Blvd, Canoga Park 

2nd Saturday  8:30 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca1L 
 

IHOP Restaurant, 212 Madonna Rd, San Luis Obispo 

2nd Sunday  8:30 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca1M 
 

Pepper Steak, 26589 Highland Ave, Highland 

2nd Sunday  8:00 AM 
Breakfast 7:30AM 

Ca1Q 
 

Black Bear Diner, 7005 Knott Ave., Buena Park 

1st Saturday  8:00 AM 
Breakfast 7:30  AM 

Ca1R 
 

22651 Lake Forest Dr, Lake Forest 

3rd Saturday  9:00 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca1S 
 

Carrow’s Restaurant, 2401 Harbor Blvd, Ventura 
 

4th Sunday  8:00 AM 
Breakfast 7:30  AM 

Ca1V 
 

Mawell’s, 17772 Wika Rd,  Apple Valley 
 

1st Saturday 8:30 AM 
Breakfast 7:30 AM 

Ca1Z Marie Callender's 29363 Rancho California Rd, 
Temecula 

4th Saturday 9:00 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca2A 
 

Old Salles Cafe, 2082 North J Street, Tulare 
 

3rd Sunday 8:30  AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

CaC 
 

Elks Lodge #6, 6446 Riverside Blvd., Sacramento 

2nd Saturday  8:30 AM 
Breakfast 8:00AM 

Ca2J 
 

Hometown Buffet, 2050 Diamond Blvd., Concord 
 

4th Saturday 8:30 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca2K 
 

Benicia Grill, 2390 N. Texas St, Fairfield 

2nd Saturday  9:00 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca2N 
 

Golden Corral Buffet, 3737 McHenry Ave, Modesto 

3rd Saturday  8:30 AM 
Breakfast 7:30 AM 

Ca2Q 
 

Black Bear Diner, 5100 Hopyard Rd, Pleasanton 

2nd Sunday  8:30 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca2R 
 

Vittles Restaurant. 2385 North Street, Anderson 

3rd Saturday 8:15 AM 
Breakfast 7:30 AM 

Ca2S 
 

Omega Restaurant. 90 S. Park Victoria Dr, Milpitas 

1st Saturday  9:00 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca2W 
 

Yosemite Falls Café in Granite Park, 4020 N. Cedar Ave, 
Fresno 

 

California Chapter Meetings and Locations 


